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2020 Annual Catholic Appeal 
Sample Guest Speaker Talk #1 

 
Thank you for welcoming me here today. 
 
What if you had a magic telephone that would let you call yourself from four months ago right now? 
What would you tell yourself? 
 
You might let yourself know that some crazy things are going to happen. But don’t worry, there will 
always be food at the grocery store. You’ll be able to get exactly what you want, as long as it happens to 
be what they happen to have. You might suggest buying a little extra toilet paper, hand soap, and hand 
sanitizer. You might suggest that they learn how to use Zoom.  
 
You might tell yourself to visit your friends and family. To give them a hug and shake hands. To not leave 
anything on an angry note, but to really connect and appreciate who they are. To spend time with your 
best friend. 
 
You might tell yourself to go to Mass more frequently, while you can. To go to Confession, while you 
can. 
 
And you might tell yourself that the situation you are facing is serious, but that you shouldn’t worry. In 
the end, everything is going to be OK. That is not to say that there won’t be suffering and loss, struggle 
and heartache. But that, in the end, we can know that our Lord has it all in His hands, and we can know 
this, because we are Catholic. 
 
And because we are Catholic, our Church is going to find new ways to reach out and bring the Mass and 
the Word of God into our homes. Our parishioners are going to find new ways to connect with one 
another. Because we are Catholic, we respond to need, and our Catholic Church through Catholic 
Charities, Today and Tomorrow, our Catholic Schools, our Catholic parishes, through all of these and 
more, our Church will find new ways to serve. 
 
For 2,000 years, in times of crisis and need, the Catholic Church has served those suffering the most. 
This time, it is no different. 
 
I can tell you about Catholic Charities, where they set up a call center which is responding to hundreds 
of calls for help every day. At Marygrove, where they found themselves caring for 200 kids every day, 
who suddenly weren’t going to school or other activities, (You think your homeschooling situation was 
rough. Try it with 200.) Or at St. Patrick Center, where they opened up additional housing to help keep 
people off of the streets. 
 
I can tell you about Today and Tomorrow and our Catholic Education Office, where our scholars and 
schools have had to learn new ways to teach and to learn. 
 
I can tell you about Regina Cleri, where so many of our priests became infected, and, as you know, a 
number of them of them passed away. But, instead of running away afraid, people ran to the place to 
provide care. Sister Marie Paul Lockerd, who is also a doctor and runs the Rural Parish Clinic (which is 
supported by the Appeal) quarantined herself in the home to care for these men, who spent their life 
caring for us.  
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But this shouldn’t surprise us. Because we are Catholic, we know that, for 2,000 years, we have 
approached those in need, instead of turning away, regardless of their faith. And we can be proud of 
that. 
 
But it does take resources. So, today, I am here to ask you, if you are able, for your support of the 2020 
Annual Catholic Appeal. People, families, parishes, need our help, and we want to be able to respond.  
Now, some of you may be thinking, we are all hurting here, and some of us have lost our jobs, or our 
businesses aren’t operating, or we’ve had to take a pay cut. How can you come and ask us for a gift 
now? I can’t give what I gave last year. 
 
And, if you can’t that’s OK. If you’ve lost your income, and you are not in position to give, I ask for your 
prayers. 
 
But if you can give, I am here to ask for your support, because it is badly needed, by so many people…so 
many families. And if you are able, I want to ask you to give perhaps a bit more, again, only if you are 
able, to help for your fellow parishioners who are unable to give, or who may have to give a bit less. And 
I want to thank you for your past support, which is already helping those hurt by this pandemic. Your 
past support to the Appeal has helped to buy some of the disinfectant and supplies that allowed the 
Churches to open last month. Every parish was offered supplies, $35,000 worth in total, because getting 
back to the public celebration of the Mass as safely as possible was the top priority.  
 
Without the Appeal tables, and with many of our most generous, long-term parishioners unable to be 
here, the Appeal looks a bit different this year. Your parish, is (talk about the ways the parish is 
supporting the Appeal this year.) You can also give online at aca.archstl.org. You can also see a message 
from the Archbishop about our current situation there. In fact, if you are at home right now and want to 
step away from the screen make that gift, go ahead, I won’t be offended. That website again is 
aca.archstl.org. 
 
One other note, many of you may have already given. In that case, I am here to say thank you. You’ve 
already helped many people, and your ongoing support means a great deal. 
 
2020 looks to be a challenging year for the Appeal, and for the entire Church. In the midst of this 
economic and social situation, life looks a little difficult…But that’s OK. Because our hope for the Church 
was never in the economic situation, no matter how good it was. Our hope has always been in Jesus 
Christ (Point to the tabernacle). And, because we are Catholic, the Church will always move to do His 
will.    
 
And, as we always do, we turn to Mary to ask for her protection and help for the Church in this time of 
need. (Turn to the statue of Mary in front of the Church.) The Appeal is dedicated to her, and we know 
that she will help us to serve. 
 
My name is Brian Niebrugge. I am the Executive Director of the Annual Catholic Appeal. I have six 
children, and every night our family prays for the Appeal. This year, we’ll be praying for you. Thank you. 
 
 


